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2007 Building Engineer of the Year

The San Antonio Association of Building Engineers names its 2007 Building
Engineer of the Year (BEOTY) at the April meeting. This special award
recognizes an outstanding contribution to our industry, and we congratulate all the
nominees for a job well done!

The BEOTY Commitiee interviewed all nominees, and properties of finalists
were inspected. Critical components of the review process are:

o  General building appearance

o  Safety equipment inspections up-to-date

+ Licenses, registrations and certifications held

¢ Qverall cleanliness of mechanical room

o Size of building and number of assistants/subordinates

A special thank you is in order to this year’s BEOTY committee chair Mike
Halvorsen and his committee members (JR Uresti, Jock Tilghman, and Mark
Rybcezynski) who toured the buildings of all the nominees and met to decide this
year’s winner. If you’re interested in serving on next year’s BEOTY committee,
please give Mike a call (210-669-3929).

Nominees

Kyle Riggs, Griffin Partners

Howard Newsome, Trammell Crow
Robert Divin, Broadway Bank

Rex Poppy, Concord Property Corp. <
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A Message from the President

by Charles Mikolajczyk, Jr., CBE-M

Hopefuily, no one had a really rotten April Fool’s joke played
on him or her this year! I, for one, really like April, for it is both
the beginning and the end. It’s the end of winter and the beginning
of spring; basketball winds down and baseball begins; ice fishing
ends and sport fishing begins; snow skiing slows down and water
skiing picks up. But, most importantly, it means Fiesta is here and
one of my old sayings comes into play...”l ain’t gonna resta till
after Fiesta!”

Has everyone gotten his or her building’s windows washed
from the “dirty rain?” I’m guessing John with JOBS has a waiting
list as long as the lines at the car washes. One thing for sure is to
be ready to get out of bed at 0300 if we end up getting a light rain
anytime soon. Reason being, all the dirt that came with the dirty
rain is also all over the overhead power lines. A drizzle will
probably not be enough to wash the dirt off of the wires, cross
arms, etc. In this event, and common on 35kv lines, the
combination becomes conductive, and then boom...lights out! Let
us hope for a downpour!

It’s hard to believe that we’re already into the second quarter
of 2008. Time flies when you’re having fun—doesn’t it?
Hopefully, everyone had a safe and wonderful Spring Break/
Easter, and, at the least, got some MRT in! And, hopefully, we
will get some spring showers for the wildflowers. Ah yes, everyone
please be extra careful in those flowers, cleaning up areas, etc.
There seems to be an abundance of rattlesnake encounters lately.
Maybe their medulla oblongata hurts, for there really wasn’t a
winter for them to hibernate this year. Weird weather lately too.
The highest temperature last summer was 98 degrees, and the
lowest temperature for this past winter was 26 degrees.

Upcoming dates to consider: For those with properties over
five acres, don’t forget that the deadline for turning in your SAWS
Irrigation Audit is May 1, 2008. AAFAME has their Chili Slam in
Austin on April 24. Of course, the Uncle Sam deadline is
approaching, and the fourth annual SAABE Picnic at the Lake is
June 14, 2008! Most importantly, get ready for the 2007 Building
Engineer of the Year to be awarded at the next luncheon on
Wednesday, April 16. Good luck to our candidates...Kyle Riggs,
Robert Divin, Rex Poppy and Howard Newsome! They’re all #1 in
my book!

Did you know a few of the Class A buildings in San Antonio
have reached their 25 anniversary? These are the Bank of
America (#1), The Forum Office Complex (#3), Corporate Square
(#10) and Colonnade 1 (#40). During 1983, there was over
1,000,000 square feet of Class A lease space under construction. It
would appear someone had some great hindsight back then!
Riverview Tower (#12) is in its 90" year, the Milam (#20) is 80
years old and the Tower Life building (#21) will be 80 next year.
Thanks to your efforts, these buildings are still going strong!

Thank you to everyone for sending in RSVPs to the luncheons.
It really helps on getting a fairly accurate plate count and an idea of
how many people will be in attendance. Keep up the RSVP’s and
thank you very much!

DAVID HARDING
PROJECT MANAGER
18680 Marbach Lane « San Antonlo, TX 78266
Sen Artonio; 2107961111 « Fay 2107081112
Austin: 512320.0148 « Cell: 2106693639
Email; davidh@paveconcom
WWWL.pEVeCOR.com

We Get in And Gut The Job Done - Period!
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Asphatt & Concrete Pavin

Repaly, Construction & &&%mhmanw

« Paridng Lots « Crack Sealing « Striping

« Sidewalks « Signs « Sealcoat
Disllas/Fort Worth Spr Aintonio

Houston
8722633223 2815718040 21078819111

In parting, please be sure and RSVP to the SAABE
luncheons....

Till then, FISH ON! « =
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Upcoming Programs by Allen Mangrum

As promised, below is the proposed luncheon schedule for 2008: This month we will have some folks from the City of
San Antonio coming to share the new updates to the

Topi . . .
Date opie i ‘S‘m ) “Maintenance Technician” requirements and some of the
5/21/08 TBD Dimension Contracting  future “up and comings” with the City. Please be ready to
6/14/08 Summer Social - Picnic ask questions, as these changes will affect you and your

e - company. The City is also involved in lowering the
7/16/08 “Maintenance & Regulations Holt CAT exposure to accidents by implementing mandatory training
8/20/08 TBD ~ TD Industries for all maintenance personnel.

9/17/08 TBD Voss Lighting Reminder to all vendors, the summer picnic is fast

« ) L approaching, and we are looking for raffle prizes and
10/15/08 “SAWS Water Conservation TBD volunteers to help with the games. There will be a sign up

11/19/08 “Future of Road Construction” TBD sheet at the next luncheon, or you can contact Robert Steele
12/17/08 Board Elections/Year End Awards Board or Laura Bray.

I would like to thank all who attended the March luncheon lunc}i i\fsﬁ fREAT day, and remember fo RSVP for the
sponsored by Chemsearch, and special thanks to Paul Dockery for the e
insightful information.

- 74@ Bedt %wefz @mb‘
Texas best Mechanical, Electrical and Plumbing Building solutions provider. We offer design,
construction, service and retrofit of any mechanical, electrical, and plumbing system.
Brandt has offices located Dallas, Fort Worth, San Antenio, Austin and Waco.

24 Hour Service
Preventive/Full Maintenance Agreements
HVAC Tenant Finish
Equipment Replacement/Retrofits
Maintenance Planning
Building Automation

B023 Corridor Parkway, Suite 100 » Schertz = Texas 78154

Office (210} 599-6120 « Fax (210} 599.7921

TACLAODO745C www.brandteng.c

2

3
R
3
]

M-16205

Contacts:
Ronnie Shaner: rshanner@brandteng.com
by

Matthew Dunn’ mdﬁnﬁ@“ brandteng‘ com
Bobby Woodie: bwoodie@brandien 18
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Education Corner

Air Conditioning and Refrigeration
¢ Sponsored by American Trainco
e  April 7-8, Comfort Inn & Suites Airport
e Cost: $890
e  Visit www.americantrainco.com to register

Building Codes

Sponsored by Lorman Education Services
April 10, Crowne Plaza, Austin

Cost: $339

Visit www.lorman.com to register

Green or Sustainable Construction

e Sponsored by Lorman Education Services

e April 11, Holiday Inn Riverwalk

¢ Find out how green development practices reduce risk,
improve your bottom line & improve our environment

o Cost: $349

e Visit www.lorman.com to register

Marley Coeling Tower Erection & RBeconstruction

San A
Ll T Oifice-210-659-6701
Keith Garrett Mobile 210-861-5245

o W s I ————— - ——————— -
&%‘@%@@&%&%@&%’%wmﬁ@ R R

Job Openings

There are several job openings currently listed
on the SAABE website (www.saabe.org). Visit the
site for full details.

If you have job openings, please forward them to
laurabray(@braycommunications.com for posting.<

Management Skills for New Managers
¢ Sponsored by American Management Association
April 30-May 2, American Payroll Association

L
e Cost: $2,095
.

Visit www,amanet.org to register %

o * Water Rutraction & Dryin
e ying

fng * Fire & Water Hestoration

24 Howr Emergency Service

ENT *Reconstuction

* Fire Investigation Support

* Project Banagement

* Bigaster Planning

* Gontents Gleaning & Restoration
* Deodorization

* Pack Out & Storage

+ Indoos Rir Guality Services

San Antonio Bifice
216-490-2777

www.gerloffine.com

T of Towas
1985

) Voss Rﬁghﬁm&

Visit us at 5670

Call

Specialists in Lighting Since 1939

» LARGE INVENTORY
o GREAT PRICING
¢ BE

¢ ENVIROMENTALLY FRIENDLY

) Voss Lighting

ST PRODUCTS

PRODUCTS

Randolph Blvd,, San Antonio,
TX 78233
us at 210/967-8766

Specialists in Lighting Since 1939
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WE WANT TO BE YOUR FIRST CHOICE FOR HVAC PARTS AND SERVICE!
COME VISIT OUR NEW PARTS DEPARTMENT!

Direct Digital & Prneumatic Air Compressors/Driers: Thermostats: v
Contrals: - Curis Toledo - Prieurnatic (DHEEUF:’E VEFSE)
- Siebe - ‘Hankison - Electric ‘
- Barber Colrman --Filters - Electronic
- RobertShaw - OiF - Programmable

- Johnson Controls - Calibration Kits
- Honeywell Valves:
- Kele - Zone Control Valves Humidity Transmitters:
AT - Butterfly Valves - Wil Mount
- Marmac Systems - Ball Valves - Dt Mount:
- KMC Cantrols — Kreuter - Globe Vahes
- Belimo - Packing Kits CO, Sensors:
= Delta - Wall Mount
- Erie Bctuators: - DuctMourt
- Irvensys - Damper Actuators

- Walve Actuatars Variable Frequency Drives:
Klegin Tools: - Preumatic Actuators - Sguare D Drives
= Hand Tools - Direct Couple Actuators - Graham/DanFoss
= WipesHand Cleaner
- Gloves _ Wire: B
- Knives - Plenum Calile
- Cable Ties

We offer ENGINEERING and TECHNICAL SUPPORT as well as
INSTALLATION SERVICE for all products sold!!

BARBER NI TOON € . |
BAREER KLEIN TOOLs ~ DELTA

Ward Systems & Services, Inc.
2121 Cee Gee
San Antonie, Texas 78217 -
JOHNSON Phone: {210} 824-7683 Erle
CONTROLS Fax: (210)824-2123
Mobile; (210} 825-2011

www. wardsystems.us

BELIMO KMC Honeywell

COMTROLS
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March Lunch Summary

by Robert Andrews, Jr.

There was another outstanding turnout for the March
SAABE Luncheon—ninety people were in attendance!

Amanda Townsend with Chemsearch showed everyone
that “green” is not just a color or a trend but will soon be a way
of life. She noted a few of the green things we are all already
doing without knowing it: changing incandescent bulbs to
florescent, installing timers on equipment and having a recycle
program in place. Paul Dockery gave us a demonstration of a
new type of dispenser that makes it virtually impossible to spill
or come in contact with hazardous chemicals; and, it creates
less waste than traditional methods.

The Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design
(LEED) and the Energy Star programs were also discussed.
Everyone can use these programs to lower electrical demand
and increase prospective tenants. More information can be
found by contacting Chemsearch or by visiting the SAABE
website (www.saabe.org) and clicking on the Links tab.

For more information about Chemsearch and its products,
you can contact Amanda Townsend at 972-438-0299 or

amanda.townsend@nch.com, or Paul Dockery at 210-723-8990
or pdockery.758l@chemsearch.com.

The next luncheon is April 16 and will cover “Maintenance
Technician” requirements and necessary permits. Also, our
2007 Building Engineer of the Year will be crowned. Don’t
forget to RSVP. 4

RSVPs are Important!

Please RSVP if you plan to attend the monthly
luncheon. RSVPs are very important — they let
us know how many meals to order! <

#Jeoft Turow: jturov@trane.com

3650 Highpoint, San Antonio, TX 78217
PH (210) 657-0901 FAX (210] 657-0627

*CONTRACTING
s CONTROLS

«COOLING
TOWERS

sEQUIPMENT
SYSTEMS

* Seott Meverkord: sameverkord@trane.com

sIike Alvarez: malvarez@trane.com

«Teff ldeCombs: bmecombs@trane.com

San Antonio: TACLAOQLYZ4C

www.irane.com

«P ARTS

* RENTAL
EQUIPMENT

* TRAINING
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Apply for the SAABE
Scholarship/Educational
Assistance Program

SAABE now offers a program to provide scholarships
and educational assistance to SAABE members for participa-
tion in courses related to property maintenance (especially
*SMT/SMA programs offered by the BOMI Institute).

Applicants must be regular members of SAABE and
hold a position in the field of building maintenance. The
place of business must be within the San Antonio geographic
area. Applicants must have long-term career plans in build-
ing engineering/maintenance and must have at least two
years of experience in the field. Applicants are responsible
for a portion of the cost of any course.

For full details, rules and an application, visit the
SAABE website at www.saabe.org,

* Systems Maintenance Technician and Systems Maintenance Administrator

AUDIE HOWELL
Vice President
PHONE (210) 661-8285
FAX {210} 661-7683
MOBILE (210) B62-5301
1-800-438-9814
HOME (210) 648-3726
email: audie @howellcrane nat
24-HOUR SERVICE
CRANES 15 TO 500 TON
PO, BOX 200576
SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78220

BOMI Discussion/Action Group

Last Thursday Training Seminar:
“Plumbing Q & A”

The BOMI group comprises individuals from all levels of
building maintenance that meet bimonthly to review materials for
the Systems Maintenance Technician (SMT) certification. (For
more information on the certification, visit www.bomi-edu.org.)

The group is currently reviewing the Air Handling, Water
Treatment and Plumbing Systems section of the SMT in
preparation for the exam in April or May of this year. Below
are some additional details:

«  Meet every first and second Thursday at Union Square
Building (10101 Reunion Place, suite 170), 11:30
am~—1:00 pm. Reunion Place is off of Jones-
Maltsberger south of the airport. Parking is at the rear
of the building adjacent to the loading dock.

o Led by Tom Lasater
« Free to SAABE members. Bring a sack lunch.
e For more information, call Tom at (210) 771-5824. <

The February Last Thursday Training Seminar, sponsored
by Brandt Engineering, covered basic refrigeration principles.
SAABE member Carlos De La Garza said, “It was fantastic.
Everyone in the class got something from it.”

This month’s Last Thursday Training Seminar is presented
by Bolin Plumbing. The topic is “Plumbing Q & A,” and the
speaker will be Robert Stricker, the City of San Antonio Chief
Plumbing Inspector.

Where: CPS Energy’s Northside Service Center (7000 San
Pedro, north of Oblate)

When: Thursday, April 24, 11:30 am

The seminar is open to all SAABE members. RSVP soon,
since classes fill up quickly. Limited to the first 25 RSVPs.
RSVP to Laura Bray at (210) 408-1699 or e-mail laurabray@
braycommunications.com.

For more information about Bolin Plumbing, contact Greg
Bolin at (210) 688-3177.+

Complete Power
Solutions

By providing superlor products, backed by outstanding service,
Cummins Southern Plains is the recognized leader in Cummins
Power Generation throughout Texas and Oklahoma. Leading
edgs technology and full service capabilities make us the ones to
count on. Let us show you how we can meet your power needs.

« Generator Sales, Service & Rental
* 10kW-2.7MW Diesel & 10kW-1.75MW Natural Gas Generators
» Automatic & Bypass Isolation Transfer Switches

« Digital Paralleling Controls & Switchgear

* Planned Maintenance Agreements
* NFPA 110 - Loadbank Testing

For more information, call
£00,364.4884 or visit us
at www.cummins-sp.com

Cummins
Southern Plains, LL.C

d Power
s Generation
Our energy working for you.™
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Vendor Events

MOISTURE CONTROL SERVICES
EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS SEMINAR

Munters is sponsoring an “Emergency Preparedness”
seminar to provide information to property managers and
building staff on how to prepare for a restoration (water, fire,
etc.) emergency and to understand what should happen after the
unexpected.

Topics include:
e  Simple steps to prepare for the worst.
¢  What do you tell the tenant?
e  What can you expect for a speedy recovery?
¢  Simple communication regarding IAQ issues.

e  The nature of moisture in building materials, including
demonstrations.

e  Critical information to provide the restoration contractor.

When: April 29, noon to 1:30 p.m.
Where. 16900 Jordan Street Selma

Lunch provided by Munters. Contact Tim Young: 800
MUNTERS (686-8377) or tyoung@munters.com for
reservations.

KLECKA ELECTRIC SPONSORS AN
ARC FLASH SAFETY SEMINAR

Klecka Electric sponsors an Arc Flash Safety seminar,
presented by John Waggoner of TEGG Corporation. The
seminar covers the basics of arc flash, flash protection, personal
protection equipment, and more.

When: April 29, § a.m.-noon; April 30, 8 a.m.-noon; or
May 1, 8 a.m.-noon.

Where: Corporate Square, 4801 NW Loop 410, second
floor

Cost: $200 (checks payable to Klecka Electric, PO Box
460747, SATX, 78246)

Contact Theron Mund at 210-884-24410or theron@
kleckaelectric.com for reservations.

R FIRSY PRIORITY SERVICE

Austin-= Dallas < Fort Worth
Houston = Phoenix ~ San Antonio

LIFECYCLE SOLUTIONS FOR
SUCCESSFUL BUILDINGS:
New Construction
Design Build
Renovation/Upgrade
Building Commissioning
24 Hour Service
Facilities Management
Preventive Maintenance
SYSTEMS:
Mechanical
Electrical
Plumbing
Process Piping
Refrigeration
Building integration Systerns

210 656 5511 voice
210 656 3613 fax
www.tdindustries.com
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Engineer Spotlight

by Jeff Turov

Jim Johnson

Maintenance Engineer
Transwestern Property Company
8200 WIH 10

San Antonio, TX 78230

+ How long in the building engineer
trade?

I have been involved in the building
engineer trade for 20 years, and the last
15 have been with Transwestern. Before that, |
worked for three different manufacturing
companies in the quality control area. This
experience gave me a strong sense of efficient
daily building operations. I am fortunate to be
part of a company whose purpose is to work as
part of a team encouraging, cooperating and
supporting one another.

Any awards, recognition, or special training?

In 2001, I was awarded the Building Engineer of
the Year for Transwestern, and this year, [
received a 15 year service award from
Transwestern.

What do you enjoy about the building engineer
trade?
1 enjoy the challenges and the camaraderie among
all the other engineers, vendors, tenants and
fellow team members.

Advice you would share with those just entering or
considering the engineer trade?

I would advise those new to the field to complete
their education in a related field and to continue
keeping their skill levels high by taking
advantage of all the training available to them.
Also, dedication and honesty go a long way when
working with the general public.

Any interesting stories from your years in the
business?

I won’t go into it here, but did you know how
mad people can get when the water to the
building is shut off unexpectedly, when toilets
don’t work and when the air conditioning quits
when it’s 90 degrees outside?

Emergency to get
your BACK-UP Generator

installed or serviced!

©2003 Holt Power Systems. All Righls Reserved.

Family/children?

My wife, Pauline, and I will be celebrating our 40th
wedding anniversary this year. We will be going to
San Diego to support our daughter, Hillary, in a 26
mile marathon for Team in Training, a non-profit
program that benefits the Leukemia and Lymphoma
Society. We will also be visiting our son, Dave, who
lives in San Diego. Our oldest daughter, Angie, and
her husband, Mark, live in Littleton, Colorado with our
two grandsons, Aiden and Brody. They are six and
four years old respectfully.

Hobbies/what do you enjoy doing during off hours?

I enjoy traveling and fishing. The first time I retired (in
2004), 1 traveled from San Antonio to Seattle,
Washington and then down the Pacific Coast highway
all the way to Ensenada, Mexico. We spent the whole
month of September on the road stopping whenever
we felt like it—visiting friends and relatives. <
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April Issue

Final Thought:

“Qur deepest fears are like dragons guarding our deepest treasure.’

1]

—Ranier
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2008 Board of Directors

Charles Mikolajczyk, Jr., CBE-M 341-0828
President

Tom Lasater 771-5824
Ist Vice President

Mike Halvorsen, CBE-M 669-3929
2nd Vice President

Robert Andrews, Jr. 822-8600
Secretary

JR Uresti 496-7400
Treasurer/SABOMA Representative

Jock Tilghman, CBE-J 681-2494
Education Director

Allen Mangrum 414-6529
Vendor Representative

Bob Beal 830-868-4749

Past President

Laura Bray 408-1699
Association Manager

(laurabray@braycommunications.com)
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April Membership Meeting:
Wednesday, April 16

“Maintenance Technician”

Sponsored by TD Industries

Location: Alamo Café on 281
11:30 am

Upcoming Program:
Wednesday, May 21

Sponsored by Dimension Contracting

The SAABE Times is edited by Bray Communications and printed
monthly for the San Antorito Association of Building Engineers by:

210-340-5454

email: inkspotink@sbceglobal.net



